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Another Month, another newsletter… I see in the media that the Met Office have said that this winter has been one of the warmest on record across much of the UK but also one of the wettest….no surprise there. The weather is still proving to be unhelpful at times to say the least. Movements are up on last month and the school is getting more hours in too. The days are really pulling out now and at 17th March, Sunrise is 0710 and sunset is 1858. The Spring Equinox is on 24th March
Northrepps Aero Club A lot has been happening in the last month. We are continuing with the fencing which does look very smart. We have had the mowers out and the field had its first haircut at the end of the first week in March.  The mowers performed perfectly after some winter maintenance. Both the Gazelle and the ‘Beast’ have made their first visit of the year. Planning is now in for the new poly-hangar and we are starting to clear the site. Smiffy hopes to have the planning shortly for extending the Diner. At the same time as we clear the area for the hangar, we will tidy up the area between the hangars and the field making it easier and safer. The Coastguard Helicopter Crews continue to train on a regular basis and are paying a training fee which all helps the funds. We hope to have our Avgas bowser up and running in the next month, another ‘string to our bow’. The next project after the hangar will be the runway markers that need a little TLC. Work on the old barn continues and regulars will have seen the new thatch is now in place and at this rate I expect it will be complete by late summer. 
Paramotor group is sorting another site south of the City so they should have plenty of options for flying this summer. They are also planning some cross country flying and a night stop away later in the year. It’s hoped that some of the microlighters may join them and to carry the camping gear….
NMFC Nothing heard this month but often see the odd brave soul flying and no doubt as the temperature gets into double figures, they will get busier
Flight Safety If you are visiting other airfields, you MUST PPR before you take off. Some may be closed or have work in progress. This is even more important if you wish to do some training either dual or solo. If the field has no frequency, you should use Safetycom. This year the annual fee has gone up to around £1200 pa for a dedicated frequency so many are switching to Safetycom….another reason to check before a visit. You are also reminded that neither the Microlight nor Safetycom frequencies are chat channels.

There are also more changes to both Licenses and their Validity…It’s your responsibility to check!!!   One change that has surprised many is, after discussions with the BMAA and LAA, there will no longer be a requirement to have a microlight regularly weighed. I can see this ending in tears as there may be a spike in accidents as people try to fly in overloaded aircraft and also thus invalidating their Insurance. The likes of the Minimax will gain but others like the CT….hum….
Around the Airfields As far as I can see, Old Buck is still requiring strict PPR and the grass areas are closed UFN. Little Snoring is getting increasingly busy with TLAC doing a lot of testing and conversions, P H-S has asked all visitors to make Blind Calls on 118.125  I have heard nothing about other local fields but further afield, the outlook is not so good with many suffering from planning applications for housing or wind/solar farms on or close by. One big casualty could be Cotswold(was Kemble). I know some have enjoyed doing a ‘low approach and go around’ at Coltishall….sadly, no longer as the area is now slowly being covered in yet more solar panels. West Raynham is also going the same way….  
Silly Quiz/More stories from American Forces Manuals 
1) Which Airport was initially called Idlewild?

2) Which Airport was Ringway?

3) What is the Gravelly Hill Interchange better known as?

Latest from the Flying Press Nothing out of the ordinary this month other than what is covered elsewhere in this newsletter other than the continuing charge towards viable Electric powered plastic aircraft…excuse the pun but couldn’t resist it
Dates for your Diary: Solar Eclipse…there is a solar eclipse on 20th March and in Norfolk it’s around 0934. It’s also a ‘supermoon’ and these two events won’t happen again until 2090 so doubt we will see it….
Next Fly-in is 21/22 March and is the ‘Mad March Fly-in. Thanks to some publicity in Pilot Magazine, we have several bookings already. The next one is the Foot Launch weekend over 10-12 April
Next Club Social night is, as usual, the last Thursday in the month at the usual venue
CLOCKS, CLOCKS….DONT FORGET TO CHANGE YOUR CLOCKS BEORE YOU GO TO BED ON SATURDAY 28th 
THE CABIN CREW WILL NOT BE OPEN OVER MARCH 28-29. OPEN AS USUAL FOR EASTER WEEKEND.
And finally Congratulations to Club member David Hendry-Smith and his team at TLAC on winning yet more approvals from the CAA and looking forward to seeing both the SSDR Sherwood Kub and the new aerobatic version of the Ranger over here soon. I gather there is also a lot of interest in the ‘Dmotor’
Safe flying and happy landings

Chris and the team                                                                    Northrepps  20/03/15

Stop press: It would seem that the Lunatic model flyer is back flying off the 36 threshold on the old runway so be very aware. I’m working on getting him stopped as a hazard to aviation safety…. I see another airfield under threat is dear old Popham, the lease on the flying school there was not renewed back in November and the lease for the main operator is up for renewal next month….we keep our fingers crossed
Following my recent trip to Sywell which also included a meeting with the VAC Chairman, The Vintage Aircraft Club have confirmed they are coming for a visit on the 15th August with around 15 aircraft and if they are happy with our field, they plan to have a formal event here next year which would be a real feather in our cap….
Just heard that the Carnival’s bid for the Reds was unsuccessful and it seems now that we will only get them every other year. We already have the Wildcats booked for the Tuesday and I have been tasked to find a team for the big day. The Blades look doubtful so I am pushing for the Wing walkers but if I’m outvoted, it will the Yakovlevs. Which ever team it is, will use us. There is also a chance of a Parachute team on the Wednesday….
We also have a vintage military display team here for an event in Sheringham on 26th of July….summer looking busy

Quiz Answers:

1) New York/JFK

2) Manchester International

3) Spaghetti Junction

